

Council Meeting – Council Chambers October 19, 2016 – 7:30 pm Mayor Mark A. Cegelka presiding

Mayor, Mark A. Cegelka called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. and all present said the Pledge of Allegiance.

Present:

Jeffrey Adie, Don Banas, Barbara DiBacco, Eric Johnson, Gurvis Smith,

Larry Sylver

Others Present:

Law Department Mark Marong, Finance Director John Veres, Clerk of Council Lori Pepera

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the Regular Council Meeting of October 5, 2016 were approved. (Adie/Sylver)

Roll Call:

Yeas - Adie, Banas, DiBacco, Johnson, Smith, Sylver

Navs - None

6 yeas – 0 nays Motion Carried

Presentations or announcements – None. Old Business – None New Business – None

Jeff Adie reported on the Personnel Committee Meeting held this evening; Chief Megyesi had a personnel change due to naternity leave of part time Patrol Officer Kamea Hetrick. He would like to hire Raymond Perme as part time Patrol Officer to fill this void. Raymond is a Patrolman currently in Hunting Valley. He is also recommending the promotion Sergeant Kwiatkowski to Lieutenant. Promoting Sergeant Kwiatkowski would ensure a higher ranking Officer is available when the Chief is not.

The new Health Care rates for 2017 were discussed. The deadline to enroll for 2017 is October 28th. The renewal with the County and previous plan is a \$70,000 increase. The Mayor, Peggy and Lori have been working to gather rates form 3 more carriers before making a decision. We have received some preliminary estimates of what rates are available and waiting in some more information.

Citizen Participation:

Laurie Hoover was in attendance and questioned if there is an Ordinance on noise or parties or if there was a change in the Ordinances regarding noise. She stated a resident on Pinecrest has a party every year. This year the music was loud enough to hear inside her home with the windows and doors shut. She also questioned if there is a party with 75 or more people if there is a requirement to have a Police Officer on duty. Laurie had brought with her complaints the Police Department received through the years. Gurvis questioned what time this was taking place. The Mayor stated; the Police Department was notified what day and time and that there would be cars parked on the street. The party started at 8:00 pm and the music was shut down at 10 pm.

There being no further business to come before Council, motion by Jeff Adie, seconded by Gurvis Smith to adjourn the meeting. Vote on the motion to adjourn was all yeas and no nays.

Mayor Mark A. Cegelka adjourned the meeting at 7:38 p.m.

Vlark A. Cegelka - Mayor & President of Council

Lori Pepera, Clerk of Council